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1.0 Introduction 

1.1 North Norfolk District Council (NNDC) propose to allocate land North West of North Walsham (Site 

NW62/A) for residential-led development of approximately 1,800 dwellings, 7ha of employment 

land, community facilities and associated infrastructure. The majority of the site is being promoted 

by a consortium comprising ESCO Developments Ltd, Flagship Housing Developments Ltd and 

Lovell Partnerships Ltd (hereafter ‘ESCO’, ‘Flagship’, ‘Lovell’ or collectively, ‘the Consortium’). 

Purpose of this Statement 

1.2 This Statement of Common Ground (SoCG) sets out the agreed position of NNDC and the 

Consortium in relation to the availability, suitability and viability of the site, and its delivery. 

1.3 A separate SoCG has been prepared which covers highways matters, and is signed by Norfolk 

County Council (NCC) and Broadland District Council (BDC) in addition to NNDC and the 

Consortium. 

2.0 Availability 

2.1 All parties agree that the land is available for development; as set out in the Consortium’s Matter 

5 Hearing Statement [EH011(e)(i)] in response to Question 5.6.4(h), the majority of the site is 

within the ownership of three parties, who have Collaboration and Equalisation Agreements in 

place. In turn, the Consortium have a Promotion Agreement over this land, and Flagship and 

Lovell also have an Option Agreement in place.  

2.2 The remaining part of the site, which is almost entirely located to the north of Cromer Road, is 

within the ownership of a further seven parties. These landowners have previously put their land 

forward for allocation, and none have raised objections to the proposed allocation at earlier 

stages in the Plan-making process, nor commented negatively on the Draft Development Brief. It 

is therefore reasonable to conclude that the land remains available for development. 

3.0 Suitability 

3.1 All parties are agreed that the site is suitable for the development proposed. 

3.2 As the largest town in the District, North Walsham is a sustainable location for significant growth, 

offering a wide range of services, and good sustainable transport links to other settlements in the 

District.  It is relatively unconstrained in terms of landscape and ecological designations, when 

compared to other parts of the District. 

3.3 The site itself has been subject to comprehensive assessment by NNDC during the preparation 

of the Local Plan, and the technical evidence base which underpins the Draft Development Brief 
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